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Welcome Back!! 
A big WELCOME BACK to all our MPS families. It is hard to believe we are already in Term 4!! At 
this time, we are finalising excursions and plans for the term. Information has gone home in stage 
newsletters. 
 
Department of Education restrictions are allowing for a more ‘normal’ Term 4, but there are still 
compulsory COVID guidelines for all Department of Education schools that we must follow. As 
updates are given to the school they will be passed on to the community via School Stream and 
email.  
 
The last day of term for students will be Wednesday 16 December. 
 
Returning late or not returning in 2021? 
Documentation of student movement is essential for the school executive to make 2021 classing 
structure decisions. Included in this newsletter is a form (that was also sent via School Stream) to 
inform the school if: 

• your family will be taking extended leave over the December/January holidays and your child 
will be returning to school later than Friday 29 January 2021 (it is essential we have written 
documentation stating your proposed date of return) or 

• your child in Kindergarten – Year 5 will not be returning to MPS in 2021 
 
I would politely request that families who fit into these categories please fill out the form included in 
this newsletter or complete the form electronically via School Stream.  
 
Thank you for your support with our 2021 planning.  
 
Change of start of year dates 2021 
It was announced yesterday by the Department of Education that there will be two staff only 
development days to start the 2021 school year.  
 
This will mean that the first day for students K-6 in 2021 will be FRIDAY 29 January.  
The last day of the 2021 school year will be Thursday 16 December.  
 
2021 classing 
At the end of every year, teachers and executive staff put many hours into forming classes for the 
next year. Teachers take into account how children work, who children work best with and friendship 
factors. As a school community we need to remember that children are in class for the best possible 
education, and classroom teachers have a deep understanding of class dynamics and how the 
students in their classes work best.  
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If you are concerned that your child has significant special needs that your 2020 classroom teacher 
is unaware of, or there are significant extenuating circumstances that need to be taken into account 
in 2021 classing, you can contact the office to make an appointment to meet with me or schedule a 
phone discussion. Appointments must be made before the 13 November.  
 
Alternatively you can send an email to the school to explain your child’s significant special needs. 
Emails should be sent to mowbray-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au with the subject line ‘Attention 
Principal re: 2021 classing’. 
 
Any requests made will be considered, but are not guaranteed. Any request sent through after the 
13 November 2020 will not be able to be considered.  
 
School entrances, student safety 
The student entrances to the school are via Mowbray Rd or Hatfield St. It has been noticed that a 
few families are entering and exiting via the carpark on Willandra St. This is not a safe access point 
to the school as cars and delivery vans enter and exit this carpark at all times of the day.   
 
Swim School change for 2020 
Traditionally all our MPS students K-6 have participated in the Swim School Program. This program 
is a daily swim lesson for a week in Term 4. Due to the turbulence of 2020, we have had to make a 
change to the program for this year.  
 
All students from K-2 will participate in the traditional Swim School program in Week 6 (16 November 
– 20 November inclusive).  
All students in Year 3–6 will participate in the Surf Ed program, learning beach swimming and safety 
skills. Surf Ed will be a one day program on Wednesday 2 December.  
 
Currently the plan is to return to the traditional Swim School program in 2021. Thank you for your 
understanding in regards to this change.  
 
Selective High School Application for 2022 – Year 5 students 

If you would like to have your child considered for Year 7 selective high school entry in 2022, you 
need to apply online using a valid email address (not the student’s email address). 

Detailed instructions on how to apply online are available at https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-
schools/selective-high-schools-and-opportunity-classes/year-7. 

An intention to apply note with detailed information was handed to all Year 5 students in Week 1 of 
Term 4. It has also been included in this newsletter. This note is not an application. Applications 
needs to be made online.  

The application website opens at that link on 6 October 2020 and closes on 9 November 2020. 
You must apply before the closing date. 

 
Last Reminder: Tell Them from Me 
In 2021 we are embarking on a new school planning cycle. An essential part of preparing a new 
school plan is parent/carer voice.  
 
As COVID is preventing on-site meetings and parent forums, to collect input from parents/carers, 
we are going to use the Tell Them From Me parent/carer survey as a starting point.   

mailto:mowbray-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au
https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/selective-high-schools-and-opportunity-classes/year-7
https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/selective-high-schools-and-opportunity-classes/year-7
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The survey data helps us: 
• understand parents’ perspectives on their children’s experience at school, including teaching, 

communication and the school’s support of learning and behaviour 
• understand parents’ perspectives on activities and practices at home related to their children’s 

learning 
• provide evidence of areas of strength to support self-assessment and reporting 
• engage the school community in discussions to identify strategic directions for school 

improvement 
• establish quantitative improvement measures and help schools track achievement against them. 
 
Traditionally we have not had many parents/carers complete the parent survey. 
 
It would be greatly appreciated if our parents/carers could take the time to fill in the survey at this 
link http://nsw.tellthemfromme.com/mps20  The survey is anonymous. 
 
It is understood that we are in unprecedented times with significant COVID-19 restrictions, but we will 

be using this planning for the next 3 years, so please respond keeping your experiences of ‘normal 

times’ in mind too.  

The link will also be sent via School Stream and email.  
 

 
CAROLINE ALFORD 
PRINCIPAL 
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CONGRATULATIONS to the following students who will 
receive the following Awards: 

 

GOLD AWARDS – K-2 
 

KS E Tsai, Aaliyah G,  

KL Aiden T, Alexander B, Zoe L, Enoch S, Lucas Y 

KC Marcus W, Basia Z 

KT Ivy P 

1L Evelyn C 

2F Bridget M, Adam E, Tom H 

2M Jackson Y, Laura Z, Sophie R 

2H Benyamin DK 

 

GOLD AWARDS – 3-6 
 

3V Mikail B, Eloise C 

3M Walter B, William R 

3E Jenny K 

3/4H Victoria L 

5C Celeste G, Harmony C 

5T Lucy B 

  

BANNERS – K-6 
 

3E Thomas R, Matilda C, Georgia D 

3V Ada W 

3M Collette L 

4A Max B, Hugo D 

5T Parkes C 
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Term Accounts –   Term 4 accounts will be sent out in the next few weeks, through School Bytes.   
You will be sent an email when the term accounts have been sent so you can look out for it. 
 
Book Club -  Issue 7 orders will close Friday 23 October. 
 
Please note that all Book Club orders should be placed online through Book 
Club Loop.  The Office will no longer be handling any cash orders. Instructions on 
how to order are outlined in the flyer following. 
 
Kindergarten 2021 – If any family has a child starting in kindergarten next year, please enrol them 
as soon as possible. Forms can be collected from the office or on the school website. Details for 
the Orientation Program in October will be given on receipt of enrolment forms.  
 
Office Hours – The School Office hours are 8.30am to 3.30pm and you may contact us between 
these times. Please adhere to the new sign – One family in the Office at any one time. 
 
 

SUE LEECE 
ADMIN MANAGER 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

If any Mowbray family has a 
child starting Kindergarten 
in 2021 please enrol them. 

 
Students must be enrolled to 

participate in Orientation. 
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8-15 November 

Always Was, Always Will Be 

In Week 5, Mowbray will be celebrating the histories, cultures and contributions of Aboriginal and 

Torres Strait Islander peoples. Students will be participating in storytelling, games, language and 

Caring for Country activities. 
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SRC Fundraising 

 

Congratulations to the students of Mowbray 

Public School for doing an amazing job 

getting dressed up in our pyjamas on 

pyjama day in week 10 last term.  

We were able to fundraise an incredible 
$906.50 for the Salvation 
Army. Together we have 
made a difference to the 
people in need around 
Australia. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
THANK YOU MOWBRAY! 
Tara Foster & Jacinta Bradshaw  
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 Bushcare 
@Mowbray 

Become a Bushcare volunteer right here at school! 

Tools provided. BYO gloves. 

For more information contact Willoughby Council’s Bushcare 

Coordinator on 9777 7875. 

 

 

When:  Friday 6 November 

*Followed by the first Friday of every month 

Where:  Basketball Courts 

Time:  3:15pm 

EVERYONE WELCOME 

 



 

  

  
  

Term 4 / Week 2 / 21 October 2020        

ENVIRONMENTAL NEWS  

 
Edible Garden Grant 
 

Mowbray Public School together with the P&C Environment Subcommittee were successful in 
winning a grant to further assist with our school edible garden, signage and wayfinding, tools for the 
garden, soil and plants. A big thank you to the Sydney Edible Garden Trail for supporting our school! 
 

With the grant money we have so far purchased some additional tools for gardening and encourage 
all students to get involved in gardening on Wednesdays at lunchtime with Ms Power and Miss 
Thomas. Some further gardening opportunities will take place after school this Friday with some 
students who attend Cubby House OOSH and Primary OOSH. Once COVID restrictions are lifted we 
hope to be able to extend the opportunities for students to garden to all students who are interested.  
 

P&C Environment 
Subcommittee 

  



 

  

  
  

Term 4 / Week 2 / 21 October 2020        

 



 

  

  
  

Term 4 / Week 2 / 21 October 2020        

  



 

  

  
  

Term 4 / Week 2 / 21 October 2020        

  



 

  

  
  

Term 4 / Week 2 / 21 October 2020        

 

 

 

  



 

  

  
  

Term 4 / Week 2 / 21 October 2020        

 



 

  

  
  

Term 4 / Week 2 / 21 October 2020        

  



 

  

  
  

Term 4 / Week 2 / 21 October 2020        

 



 

  

  
  

Term 4 / Week 2 / 21 October 2020        

 



 

  

  
  

Term 4 / Week 2 / 21 October 2020        

  



 

  

  
  

Term 4 / Week 2 / 21 October 2020        

 



 

  

  
  

Term 4 / Week 2 / 21 October 2020        

 

 



 

  

  
  

Term 4 / Week 2 / 21 October 2020        

 



 

  

  
  

Term 4 / Week 2 / 21 October 2020        

 



 

  

  
  

Term 4 / Week 2 / 21 October 2020        

 


